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With the 2020 General Election rapidly approaching, this letter follows up on my letter dated May 29, 
2020, which I sent to election officials throughout the country. That letter highlighted some key 
aspects of the Postal Service's delivery processes. The purpose of this letter is to focus specifically 
on the deadlines for transmitting and casting ballots by mail. Under our reading of Colorado's 
election laws, the vast majority of your voters should have sufficient time to receive, complete, and 
return their ballots by the state's deadlines. However. certain deadlines concerning mail-in ballots, 
particularly with respect to voters who register to vote or update their registration information shortly 
before Election Day, appear to be incongruous with the Postal Service's delivery standards. This 
mismatch creates a risk that some ballots will not be returned by mail in time to be counted under 
your laws as we understand them. 

As I stated in my May 29 letter, the two main classes of mail that are used for ballots are First-Class 
Mail and USPS Marketing Mail, the latter of which includes the Nonprofit postage rate. Voters must 
use First-Class Mail (or an expedited level of service) to mail their ballots and ballot requests, while 
state or local election officials may generally use either First-Class Mail or Marketing Mail to mail 
blank ballots to voters. While the specific transit times for either class of mail cannot be guaranteed, 
and depend on factors such as a given mailpiece's place of origin and destination, most domestic 
First-Class Mail is delivered 2-5 days after it is received by the Postal Service, and most domestic 
Marketing Mail is delivered 3-10 days after it is received. 

For states that intend to automatically send blank mail-in ballots to eligible voters, the Postal Service 
strongly recommends adhering to the following timeline for domestic voters to account for the above 
delivery standards and to allow for contingencies (e.g., weather issues or unforeseen events): 

• Voter registration: Whenever possible, voters who intend to cast a ballot using the mail
should ensure that their registration information is up-to-date in time to have a blank ballot
sent to them in the state's initial scheduled mailing.

• Mailing blank ballots to voters: Election officials should consider that the ballot needs to
be in the hands of the voter so that he or she has adequate time to complete it and put it
back in the mail stream so that it can be processed and delivered by the applicable deadline.
Accordingly, the Postal Service recommends that election officials use First-Class Mail to
transmit blank ballots and allow 1 week for delivery to voters. Using Marketing Mail will
result in slower delivery times and will increase the risk that voters will not receive their
ballots in time to return them by mail.
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